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Our Personal Backlog of Priorities 
 
Although I try to be disciplined about getting 7-8 hours of sleep every night, there are 
times when I slip up and stay awake much later, or I wake up in the middle of the 
night – usually because there’s an unusually high amount of thoughts or stress that 
pre-occupies me. And the big culprit of course, is reaching out for my mobile phone, 
and mindlessly surf social media sites. – but that’s not my point today. 
 
I’m sure you notice how there’s a ton of online articles with eye-catching headlines 
that promise easy solutions to our complex issues in life, whether it’s a 14-day 
program that promises miraculous weight loss or 6-pack abs, or 5 simple productivity 
hacks, how to generate additional income, be a better leader, or how to be a faster 
runner or stronger cyclist. We love easy, quick solutions – never mind that they just 
don’t work across-the-board – but that’s not my point today. 
 
We usually are full of well intentions to adopt more positive changes to improve 
ourselves, and we gravitate to the knowledge on what we need to do or how we 
need to change. Yet, we can’t make these changes that we desire to stick. Most of 
the time, we can’t even start. 
 
What I’ve learned is that we can’t really add new habits without first identifying 
existing habits – usually unhealthy or unproductive ones – that are already on auto-
pilot. Its really hard to override these existing habits –which are usually 
subconscious. They need to be tackled before we can adopt new ones. 
 
One of the cool concepts I learned from working at iflix, as part of an agile scrum 
way of working – is having an explicit “Backlog” or Backlog 30”. It’s a list of 30 things 
that the teams in the organization are working on currently.  
 
We always have new ideas, new initiatives, that we want to start, but the rule of 
Backlog 30 (or whatever is your right number) is that if you want to add something 
new for you, or your team to start doing, you need to remove something from the 
existing list – because we only have a finite capacity of attention, bandwidth, or 
energy. And we cannot try to do too many things. The tough but necessary part to 
this exercise is the vigorous debate the leadership team must have to decide which 
are priorities to be tackled now, and which ones go into a “some other time” box. 
 
That same thing needs to be applied to every part of our personal lives. If we want to 
take on a new change to our lifestyle, whether it’s a new exercise regime, a new diet, 
or we want to learn a new skill, or start a business – what are we removing from our 
personal life’s backlog, to make space, free up bandwidth, to ensure that the new 
initiative can succeed – and ideally, remove something that we’re currently doing that 
gets in the way of us achieving what we now want to accomplish – and there’s 
always, always stuff that we do – habits that we practice, that are always, in the way. 
 
 
 


